
    

  

     

 

 

 
 

(By email)  
 

Our Ref: MGLA130818-0209 
 

13 August 2918 
 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information which the GLA received on 10 August 2018. Your 
request has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.  
 
You requested:  
 

FOI request 
  
If you have been the subject of a ‘software license review’ or software audit 
- In 2015-2018 
- by Oracle, SAP, IBM or Microsoft 
  
did they use any of: 
o EY (Ernst & Young) 
o KPMG,  
o Deloitte or 
o PriceWaterhouseCoopers  
to carry out such review or audit and if so which? 

 
Please find below the information we hold within the scope of your request: 
 
In 2015-2018 the GLA has had one Microsoft Software review. None of the agencies you listed 
were used. 

 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference MGLA130818-0209. 

 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
Ruth Phillips 
Information Governance Officer 
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
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